Guild on-the-record proposal on health care
1. The Guild agrees that the Company can offer the MVP plan discussed by the parties.

2. The Company agrees that it will continue to pay all but $750 of the deductible for the years 2009-2012.
3. The Company will continue to cover a routine eye exam either through a rider through MVP or directly if that is not available.
4. The Company will set up a health-savings account for members. In the first year, any medical bills that employees receive that exceed the amount they have in their account will be paid by the Company. The Company will then retrieve the funds from the employee’s Health Savings Account once they accumulate, provided doing so does not empty the account.

5. Any savings left over in the account will carry over until the next year. Employees who leave will be able to take the money with them.

6. Any employee who does not set up a health savings account will have to pay medical bills directly. The Guild will strongly encourage people to sign the paperwork needed to create the accounts.

7. The employee’s share of the health-care costs will remain at 16 percent for 2009 as the Company’s costs are decreasing next year. Increases in the share for subsequent years will be discussed during contract negotiations.

8. The Company withdraws its proposal to remove the cap on health-care costs.

9. This agreement must be ratified by a vote of the membership. The bargaining committee and executive board will recommend approval by the membership.
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